                                                EAST HARDIN MIDDLE SCHOOL

                            SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS

                                                                      (MINUTES)

                                           GLENDALE, KY       NOVEMBER 28, 2007

The East Hardin Middle School Site Based Decision Making Council met at East Hardin Middle School at  4:00  P.M., on the    28th      day of                 November__             2007,

With the following members present:

(1.)  Paul C. Connelly, Jr.     (2.)  Mary Carruthers      (3.)  Luann Brashear      (4.)  Melissa Hardin      (5.)  Patty Rouse

Call to Order  - Mr. Paul Connelly called the meeting to order.   

SY 07-08 Order #8  -  Approval of the September 12, 2007 Regular SBDM Meeting Minutes  – The motion was made by Mary Carruthers and seconded by Melissa Hardin to approve the minutes of the September 12, 2007 Regular SBDM Meeting.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the minutes were approved.

Recognition of Visitors        Ms. Gail Crain – Textbook Committee

                                               Ms. Elizabeth Ashley – Literacy First

                                               Ms. Juanita Wigginton – Thoughtful Ed.

Truancy Diversion Program – Mr. Connelly informed the council of this cooperative effort that we are entering into with the Hardin County Circuit Court.  Judge Brent Hall contacted Mr. Connelly asking if we would like to be the first to pilot this program.  What will occur is when a student is identified as a potential truant, a letter will be sent with Judge Hall’s name on it to let the parents know that their child is about to have a problem due to their attendance.  If their attendance continues to be a problem, an intervention will then take place.  A meeting will take place with the child’s parents explaining what will happen if the child continues to have a truancy problem.   The idea behind this program is to help keep students and their parents out of the court system.  A letter will be drafted and sent home to the parents of each student informing them of this new program right after the Christmas Break.

Thoughtful Education – Juanita Wigginton reported on the current status of the Thoughtful Education program that was implemented with the 6th graders beginning this school year.  Ms. Wigginton informed the council that our elementary feeder schools have already implemented this program so the 6th graders coming in are familiar with it.  The first area the teachers were instructed to look at is Vocabulary and the second area is Note Taking.  Ms. Wigginton went through and explained the strategies and how they were working in both these areas.  Mr. Connelly informed the council that this is a three year program and we will be including the 7th grade next year and the 8th grade the following year.

Literacy First – Elizabeth Ashley reported on the Literacy First program that all three grade levels are participating in beginning this school year.  The Literacy First program is an individualized structured program which mainly focuses on reading.  With this program, the students are actively participating and there is less sitting in their chairs listening to lectures.  This program will also be a three year process for the teachers to implement.  The teachers who began the training this year will remain the same for the entire three years with no new teachers being added.

Comprehensive School Improvement Plan (CSIP) – Gail Crain distributed a copy of the CSIP for the School Year 2006-2008.  All updates, additions, deletions that had been made since last year’s CSIP were printed in red for the council to see.  The reason changes occur is because we are required by SB168 and NCLB to look over our test scores each year to see where our gaps are and to make changes accordingly.  Any programs and all funds of money must be shown in this CSIP.  The CSIP Ms. Crain distributed did not include the Truancy Diversion Program that East Hardin is about to enter into with the Hardin County Circuit Court.  Ms. Crain explained this plan needs to be approved by the SBDM Council and will then be forwarded to the Board of Education.

SY 07-08 Order #9  -  Approval of the CSIP as Presented with the Addition of the Truancy Diversion Program– The motion was made by Buddy Connelly and seconded by Patty Rouse to approve the CSIP as presented with the addition of the Truancy Diversion Program. With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the CSIP was approved.

Committee Reports

Budget  -  Mr. Connelly discussed the school’s October financial report that was included in the SBDM Council’s packet.  Discussion followed.  

CATS Prep  -  No Report.

Climate  -  No Report.  Discussion followed about changing the way we dismiss students first to the bus depending on attendance.  It was decided that the Team on each grade level with the best attendance for that day would be dismissed to the buses first.  

Curriculum/Professional Development  -  No Report.

Scheduling  -  No Report.

Technology  - No Report.         

Textbook  -  Ms. Crain distributed a copy of a handout she had prepared.  Ms. Crain reported that we are still receiving samples of Science textbooks and these samples are on display in the teacher’s workroom.  The Science Committee is reviewing these samples to see which are most aligned with our core content and exit expectations.  

Review of Accident Reports – Mr. Connelly went through and reviewed the Accident Reports for the last month.  Most of the reports were just typical type accidents.                                                                         
Correspondence – None 

New Business –  Luann Brashear brought up the situation of the length of time in the afternoons from when announcements have been made and the students are actually dismissed to the buses.  Mr. Connelly explained the reason for the delay is that we have to wait for the students that have been called down to pick up messages to get to the office.  Discussion followed on implementing a new way for the students to get their messages in the afternoon.  Melissa Hardin explained the way messages are handled at Lincoln Trail Elementary School.  The recommendation was made that folders be made up for each Team and any message for a student be placed in the appropriate folder.  One student per Team would come to the office at 3:00 p.m. to pick up their Team’s folder and the Team Leader would see that any messages in the folder are delivered to the students on their Team.   This idea will be discussed with Joyce Morris in the front office to see if this is a viable solution.

Other – Mr. Connelly asked for input on whether the council members wanted to reschedule December’s meeting or totally cancel it.
SY 07-08 Order #10  -  Motion to Cancel December 12th Regular SBDM Meeting – The motion was made by Luann Brashear and seconded by Mary Carruthers to cancel the December 12th Regular SBDM Meeting.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the meeting is cancelled.

SY 07-08 Order #11  -  Motion to Adjourn the November 28, 2007 Regular SBDM Meeting – The motion was made by Melissa Hardin and seconded by Mary Carruthers to adjourn the November 28, 2007 Regular SBDM meeting.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the meeting was adjourned.

                                    Signed____________________________________________

                                                               Paul C. Connelly, Jr.             Chairperson

                                    Signed_____________________________________________

                                                                Luann Brashear                    Vice-Chairperson             

                                    Signed_____________________________________________

                                                                Mary Carruthers                   Elected Alternate Chairperson

